MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Thursday, November 6, 2008, 5:30 p.m.

Suwanee City Hall Conference Room

Attending:

Commission Members: Vanessa Boggs, Dick Goodman, Linnea Miller (left at 6:45 pm), 

Earl Mitchell, Jim Rodeghiero, Alison Starnes

Not Present: Vicki Johnson

Staff: Denise Brinson, Toni Shrewsbury

Call to Order

Dick Goodman called the meeting to order at 5:40 pm.

Approval of October 2, 2008 Meeting Minutes/Adoption of Agenda

Jim Rodeghiero moved to accept the minutes from the October 2, 2008 meeting (Linnea Miller 2nd).  Motion carried 6-0.

Earl Mitchell moved to adopt the agenda (Vanessa Boggs 2nd).  Motion carried 6-0.

New City Hall Public Art

Due to the expected large number of Request for Qualifications (RFQ) responses and the desire of all PAC members to review the responses, the PAC decided to review them independently first, and then meet as a group to determine which artists will receive the Request for Proposal (RFP).

Review of RFQ responses is scheduled for December 1st and 2nd at the City Hall Conference Room between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  During this time period, each PAC member will have the opportunity to review, independently, the RFQ responses.  Staff will develop a process for PAC members to complete the initial independent evaluation. 

The PAC will meet together as a group Monday, December 8th to make a final determination as to which artists will receive the RFP.  Staff will prepare a spreadsheet to aid in short-listing the proposals.

The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the PAC is scheduled for Thursday, December 4th, at 5:30 p.m., however if no developers are scheduled to come before the Commission, the time may be used to discuss/review the RFQ proposals or the meeting may be cancelled.

Denise Brinson will complete a draft RFP for review.  The RFP’s will be sent after the December Council Update on December 11th .

Developer/Development Update

Two development applications have been submitted to the planning department.  PAC liaisons have been assigned.  Following is information regarding the proposed developments:

· Suwanee Station Bend (1345-1375 Station Center Blvd.; Owner: P.C. Group Holdings) – Dick Goodman is the PAC liaison. 

· Suwanee Office Park (Tench Rd. and Peachtree Industrial Blvd.; Owner: North America Properties/Atlanta) – Vanessa Boggs is the PAC liaison. 

Developers are to notify Toni Shrewsbury at least 10-days prior to the scheduled meeting if they plan to attend.  Staff will follow-up with developers to confirm attendance at the December meeting.  

Volunteer Involvement

There are 20-30 people who have expressed an interest in volunteering for Suwanee’s overall public art initiative.  The PAC will plan a kick-off meeting for interested volunteers after the first of the year.  Vanessa Boggs requested that each PAC member prepare a list of possible projects for the volunteers for our next meeting on December 8, 2008.

Toni Shrewsbury will prepare a list of interested volunteers and make them available at the next meeting.

Other Topics

· Photo Contest – The City is sponsoring a Photo Contest as part of the City Hall grand opening.  The winners will be announced at the grand opening and will be displayed at the new City Hall.  The  PAC will be the “official sponsor” of the project.
· Potential PAC fundraiser – Denise Brinson shared a fund-raising idea used by Wake County, North Carolina, called “Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner” and suggested that the PAC volunteer group take a lead role in organizing a similar effort for Suwanee’s public art initiative.  In addition to raising funds, it would provide general awareness of the initiative and provide an opportunity to engage the PAC volunteer group is a very significant way.

· Suwanee Performing Arts – Denise Brinson notified PAC members that this group may approach the PAC requesting that the City co-sponsor their performances tentatively scheduled to be held at Town Center Park during the 2009 event season.  The request may include the use of city services as well as financial support.  Denise noted that this is the type of request that the City Council wants the PAC to evaluate and make recommendations to City staff and/or Council.
Vanessa Boggs moved to adjourn (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.
